## **Steven Sepe**

From:

Treasa Mazzucco <tlmazzucco@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 25, 2025 3:26 PM

To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc:

repbaginski@legislature.gov; policastrogroup@gmail.com; beatriceasthetics@gmail.com

Subject:

Attn: Clerk Steve (Support for Bill H-5351)

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee.

I'm writing in regards to Bill H-5351. I would like to express my support for this bill which states that qualified and highly respected aesthetic nurses would continue to provide the professional care in which patients including myself have come to trust and depend on.

I have been under the care of my aesthetic nurse for more than 12 years. During this time I have felt a sense of security and trust. I was well informed and always given honest answers. I trust and feel confident in her knowledge and professionalism.

I believe passing this Bill is necessary for myself and others to continue high quality care that we've invested in. Opposing this Bill would force many patients to seek care in other town, even states. This puts a great strain on me to have to look for this exceptional care and trust someone else.

I'm asking for you to support Bill H-5351 to give patients the choice, and be able to receive high quality service with those they have trusted.

Thank you kindly for your time, Treasa Mazzucco 1211 Mendon Rd. Cumberland, RI 02864 774-248-0525